COMMISSION OF INQUIRY NO. 1 OF 2005 MEDICAL BOARD OF QUEENSLAND

This is the annexure marked "MDG-6" mentioned and referred to in the Statement of MICHAEL STEVEN DEMY-GEROE dated this 17th day of May 2005.



Mr Rob Messenger MP Member for Burnett Shadow Minister for Education and the Arts



HEALTH PRACTITIONER BOARDS

07 APR 2005

RECEIVED

05 April 2005

Dr E M Cohn MB BS (Qld) Grad DipFamMed Chairperson Medical Board of Queensland GPO Box 2438 BRISBANE Q 4001

Dear Dr Cohn,

I am writing to you once more in relation to the allegations against a surgeon operating at the Bundaberg Base Hospital, where serious concerns have been raised about the professional ability and clinical competency of a surgeon.

Firstly, please acknowledge receipt of a letter that I sent to you on 22 March with regard to this issue.

Further, I wish to request the official date Queensland Health referred this matter to your Board.

Please advise me accordingly at your earliest convenience.

Thank you and I look forward to your reply.

Yours faithfully,

Rob Messenger MP Member for Burnett

Shadow Minister for Education and The Arts

Shop 7 Bargara Beach Plaza 15-19 See Street (PO Box 8371) Bargara Qld 4670

Freecall No: 1800 819 545
Office phone: (07) 4159 1988
Office fax: (07) 4159 2696
Mobile: 0427 179 839